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July 11, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Pursuant to RCW 84.56.240, Treasury Operations is required to submit annually to the County Council a list of personal property accounts found to be uncollectible after diligent collection efforts have been made to collect taxes owed.  The council is required to “cancel such taxes as they are satisfied cannot be collected.”  Such cancellation does not, however, constitute forgiveness of the debt to King County, which may be collected at a later date if we are able to locate real or personal property from which the debt can be collected.

Enclosed is an affidavit from Treasury Operations requesting authority to cancel 577 uncollectible personal property tax accounts for the years 1997 through 2005 totaling $824,982.42.
	Year Billed
	
	
	Amount

	2005
	
	
	$24,144.08

	2004
	
	
	$47,517.33

	2003
	
	
	$102,900.57

	2002
	
	
	$98,773.66

	2001
	
	
	$69,743.29

	2000
	
	
	55,667.82

	1999
	
	
	$273,681.09

	1998
	
	
	$152,276.46

	1997
	
	
	$278.12

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total
	$824,982.42

	
	
	
	


Cancellation of personal property taxes due to Chapter 7 and 11 bankruptcy proceedings represent $485,254.66 (58%) of the total uncollectible amount.  The remaining accounts result from taxpayer’s disposing of their assets, going out of business, or moving out the state.  

The amount submitted for write off is a small fractional percentage of the total taxes collected.  For example, we collected $151,847,695.18 (98.17%) of the personal property taxes billed on the 2005 tax roll.  The comparable average collection rate for the previous three years is 97.66%.  By the end of the third delinquent year, we collect 99.9% of the personal property taxes billed.
I hereby request that the council approve the enclosed motion authorizing the Treasury Division to cancel the uncollectible personal property taxes in the amount of $824,982.42.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Phil Sanders, Manager, Treasury Operations, at 206-296-7333.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



  Rebecha Cusack, Legislative Committee Director, BFM Committees 
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Ken Guy, Division Director, Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD), DES


Phil Sanders, Manager, Treasury Operations, FBOD, DES

